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Dear Sen. Smith and Sen. Waldstreicher: 

The Maryland Coalition for Roadway Safety (SafeRoadsMD) supports SB 485 - “Prince George's County - 
Speed Monitoring Systems - Maryland Route 210,” which calls for a tiered fine structure for speed 
camera violations on MD 210. Over the past 17 years, 95 lives have been lost on this dangerous road.  

Since 2009, Maryland has imposed a flat $40 fine for speed camera violations, regardless of the 
offense's severity. While effective for minor infractions, it fails to deter extreme speeders—some 
reaching 100 mph or more—who pose the greatest risk. A tiered fine structure would align penalties 
with the severity of violations, creating a stronger deterrent for reckless speeding while maintaining 
fairness for lesser infractions. 

Speed cameras have reduced speeding and prevented crashes, but the current enforcement mechanism 
is insufficient. The existing $40 fine does little to stop habitual and extreme speeders. A stronger penalty 
system is essential to ensure compliance with speed limits. 

SB 485 proposes the same tiered fines ($60 - $500) as the Maryland Road Worker Protection Act for 
unoccupied work zones. Supporting this bill will help protect MD 210 users and prevent further 
tragedies. 
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Recent data from MD 210’s speed cameras highlight the urgency of this legislation. On average, 348 
vehicles are cited daily for exceeding 67 mph, and one vehicle was recorded at 190 mph. Over five 
months, citations dropped 72%, from nearly 17,000 in August 2024 to about 4,700 in December. 
However, nearly 16,000 vehicles still exceeded 71 mph, averaging over 100 per day. Alarmingly, more 
than two vehicles per day were caught driving 95 mph or more. 

Key Facts About SB 485 and related issues: 

1. The bill does not impose additional fines on repeat offenders. 
2. Funds from uncontested citations, beyond operational costs, go to the State Highway 

Administration (SHA) for MD 210 safety improvements. 
3. To date, $1.3 million in speed camera fines have funded: 

o Flex posts to prevent illegal left-turn shoulder use. 
o Advanced hazard beacons at intersections. 
o Upgraded traffic signals at key intersections. 
o Pedestrian safety enhancements, including crossings and countdown signals. 
o A $130 million interchange project at MD 210 and Kerby Hill Road. 

The Maryland Coalition for Roadway Safety urges you to support SB 485 to protect MD 210 users and 
save lives. Please reach out for further information or assistance. 

Please feel free to contact me if you would like further information or if I can assist in any way. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
John J. Seng 
Chair 
Maryland Coalition for Roadway Safety, Inc. 
 
cc: Rev. Dr. R. Screen, R. Weiss - Route 210 Safety Committee 


